
On May 9th, 2021, Georgia Governor Brian Kemp passed into law the “Max Gruver Act” which amends 
the state’s hazing laws found in OCGA 16-5-61. This new law requires a webpage dedicated to the public 
disclosure of (1) administrative adjudication of hazing (internal institutional investigations and hearings) 
and (2) hazing related convictions (external criminal convictions) to include at minimum: 

1. The name of any school organization involved; 
2. The date(s) on which the hazing occurred; 
3. A description of the hazing related findings (administrative or criminal) and sanctions. 

In compliance with Max Gruver Act, SCAI provides the following information that will be maintained for 
at least five years following final adjudication or conviction. 

 

Name of organization: Delta Tau Delta 

The date(s) on which the hazing occurred: February 5th and 6th, 2021 

Description of hazing related findings: 

On Bid Day at an off-campus party, new members were asked to participate in rapid consumption of 
beer with a chapter officer and the new members were informed of and participated in a “chapter 
tradition” where a bottle of wine was consumed by the new members during a “drinking game.” Money 
was collected by the brothers in advance to purchase the alcohol that was consumed by new members. 
New members who slept at the off-campus residence engaged in acts of personal servitude by cleaning 
up the personal residences of brothers who hosted the party. 

Sanctions 

1. Suspension of the organization’s registration with Student Life for two full academic years 
ending May 31, 2023. 

2. 



educational activities or events will they be implementing? They are not required to 
complete any specific activity or have a specific number of activities, but to create an 
outline of events that will make a difference in addressing the culture of alcohol within 
the fraternity. This plan is to be submitted prior to the completion of the first semester 
of the fraternity’s return to campus. 

3. Prior to Participation in IFC Recruitment: 
a) Submit confirmation that all remaining members have completed a formal anti-

hazing/hazing prevention training program. This program may be provided by the 
national office, Department of Fraternity and Sorority Life, or a reputable third



Sanctions 

1. Suspension of the organization’s registration with Student Life for five full academic years, starting 
immediately, ending May 31, 2026.  

2. Upon returning to the KSU Community 

a. A representative from the Department of Student Conduct and Academic Integrity will be 
required to participate in a chapter meeting, within the first month, with any remaining KSU 
students who will be active with the Sigma Epsilon chapter to review the KSU Hazing policy. This 
representative will not participate in any formal, ritual, or private ceremony the chapter 
requires at chapter meetings but will be there as a guest presenter. Confirmation of attendance 
will be taken and kept on record with the department.  

b. When the chapter is given permission to recruit and take a new line, a representative from 
the Department of Student Conduct and Academic Integrity will be required to participate in the 


